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The Erie County Sheriff’s Office responded to 219 calls the week of this report.  Below is a 

sampling of the noteworthy incidents in Grand Island. 

 

Date Type Street Narrative 
7/18 Disturbance Other Elmwood Rd.. Deputies responded to a female calling stating that her husband 

hit her. Deputies interviewed both parties and their stories 

changed several times. Appeared to be a verbal argument of 

sorts, all parties advised. 

   

7/21 Refer to Patrol Mighty Taco Deputies were called to the back of Mighty Taco for an unruly 

male harassing employee’s. Male was located by deputies and 

removed from the area by request of management. 

   

7/22 Domestic Trouble Veteran’s Park Deputies spoke with a female and her mother in regards to a 

domestic situation. Daughter was assaulted by boyfriend in her 

car at the park last night. Boyfriend was located at his storage 

facility and arrested. Subject was transported to the ECHC until 

arraignment. Vehicle was returned to the family.  

   

7/22 Larceny from Vehicle Just Pizza GI Deputies responded to the parking lot of Just Pizza as an 

employee’s bag was stolen from her vehicle. Deputies 

investigated at scene and are collecting camera footage. Report 

taken.  

   

7/22 Disturbance  Town Hall Terrace State Police were dispatched to a disturbance called in by third 

party trying to get her daughter out of a hostile relationship. 

State police helped her get her belongings from the residence as 

the male half seemed a little agitated with the situation. 

7/23 Suspicious Person Enola Rd. Deputies responded to Enola Rd. for suspicious person’s going 

through vehicles. Ring camera shows males checking car doors 

and getting into a small white SUV and into a neighbor’s car. 

Deputies canvassed the area and later in the evening other 

related calls came in regarding vehicle’s entered 

7/23 Larceny from 

Vehicle’s 

Spicer Creek, 

Riverwoods Dr., and 

Stonypoint Rd. 

Deputies received several calls in the morning related to the 

males who went through cars overnight. One person had their 

debit card and work bag taken and another had their wallet 

taken. One vehicle owner had his 9mm pistol taken form his 

vehicle. Please remember to lock your doors and secure your 

valuables at night. 

7/23 UUMV Marjorie Dr. Deputies were notified in the morning that someone stole their 

Dodge Charger from their driveway overnight. The vehicle had 

no plates on it as it hasn’t driven in some time due to damage. 

Unfortunately the key fob was in it and it still ran fine. Deputies 

believe the same males from last night took this vehicle as well. 



7/23 Accident/DWI Drugs McDonalds State Police and Deputies responded to a truck that crashed into 

the sign at McDonalds with an unconscious driver at the wheel. 

Driver was found barely breathing and treated by EMS. Driver, 

was found to be overdosing from drugs by state police. He was 

transported to ECMC by ambulance and state police followed to 

administer tests and draw blood. Driver was arrested for DWI 

drugs and released on an appearance ticket. 

7/24 Mental Waterford Park Deputies responded to a male jumping in off the dock at 

Turner’s Bar. Deputies arrived to find the male in knee deep 

water. He was pulled out and wife advised us that he was trying 

to kill himself by jumping in the river. Subject was evaluated 

and transported to the ECMC for evaluation of MHL 9.41 

 


